
 

 

Beach Preservation Ad Hoc Committee Meeting 
Thursday, March 20, 2025, 9:00am 

1207 Palm Boulevard, Isle of Palms, SC and  
broadcasted live on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofisleofpalms 

MINUTES 

Present: Dan Slotchiver, Cindi Solomon, Andrew Vega (via Zoom), Tim Ahmuty, Council 
members Miars and Pierce, Director Kerr 

Absent: Mayor Pounds 

1.  Call to order 

2. Review and recommend firm to provide second opinion on beach management 

Director Kerr said staff reached out to 10-12 firms who could provide the City with a second 
opinion on beach management. Four firms responded to the RFQ, and their qualifications appear 
in the meeting packet.  

Committee members discussed the firms and collectively felt Foth Olsen was the firm with 
which they would like to discuss a proposal. Director Kerr explained the procedure for securing 
professional services. He will reach out to Foth Olsen to request a price for their services as 
proposed. Should that price come within the budgeted amount ($30,000), then the City Council 
will vote to move forward with them. Should it be beyond the budgeted amount, Director Kerr 
will return to the Committee and ask if they wish to negotiate with Foth Olsen or discuss a 
proposal with the next firm on the list. He believes he will have their proposal in a few days and 
will get back with the Committee on their response. 

3. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:17am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole DeNeane 
City Clerk 


